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Dear Pastor, Church & Friends, 
 
           Happy and Blessed New Year! and Greetings in the Most Precious Name of our Lord and Savior Jesus 
Christ, To Him be all the Glory.  
           In behalf of Bethel Independent Baptist  Church, I would like to give our deepest thanks to your  Faith-
fulness and Love in the Lord especially in partnering with us in our missions and ministries through your pray-
ers and financial support.” Your Labor is not in Vain in the Lord to the Philippine Mission”, as the Lord has 
Promise in, I Corinthians 15:58. 
             It is my joy to share the greatness and  goodness of God in the ministry in this past few months of  
2023, 
 First of all to my family, we had been thru many experienced and challenges that hurt us so bad yet his grace 
abounded yet more and more and passed the year that we’re together. 
           To our ministries. We are Praising the Lord we had restore our again our campus ministry before the 
end of the year, and we shared the Gospel and ministered the word of God to more than one hundred twenty 
students . 
            We had celebrated our church anniversary last month with our prayer and theme: ‘Touch your People 
once Again’, we praise the Lord for the more than  thirty visitors from the families of our church members 
who came as our visitors and heard the gospel of our Lord Jesus, and from our people to see the humility of 
heart of dedicating once again our lives to the Lord.and an anwered prayers to see some of church members 
who went astray and now  came back again to the Lord 
             An exciting moment to see some  of our bible studies in our Newborn  Mission work had attended the 
church also, right now,  we are ministering the children under the  shadow of the trees, and  in the side ways, 
but we are glad to do it for the Lord, We are praying to look for a Place/ House for  rent so we can gather  
them together and  conduct our  worship service. Please pray for us in this new  endeavor of our  mission, we 
need a two months advance and one month deposit worth of $600  for the renting  place ,a keyboard, 100 bi-
bles so we can give our bible studies their own copies, and 50 chairs. 
         May our God continue to Bless us all. 
 
Prayers Request and  needs: 
 
1, Church vehicle (Van) transportation ministries  
2, Children’s Feeding Program and Ministry 
3, Spiritual growth of the new Believers 
4,  Baptism Service 
 
                    
 Yours Missionary in the Field, 
 
   Bro Robert Mendoza 
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